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    1. Chapter 1: A Little Intell

**angel: I... am a horrible person I know. and I am so sorry, I meant
to update this a few weeks ago, then school stuff came up, then I
lost two friends to suicide. it wasn't a fun week for anyone at my
school... But i'm back and I will have a break for the next two weeks
starting Monday, so, I think I should give you all an apology for
being gone by trying to update this fic and a few others everyday.
and if you guys know about the new show Miraculous: tales of ladybug
and chat Noir, it is an amazing show and I have a fic in the works,
but i'm going to have a few chapters done so if I come across a time
that I won't be able to type anything, i'll have something done and
with me. But anyway, on to the redo of this chapter**

Chapter 1: A Little Intell

Hiccup POV

They said I was useless, that I wasn't supposed to be born. Always
laughing at me... My dad kept on telling me that I'm a failure, that
I"M the reason mom left. When I started getting close to the edge and
started hurting myself, apparently that's when the embarrassment,
disappointment, everything that they said was wrong with me finally
was put in a downpour. They all stopped talking to me or listening,
like they ever did. My father disowned me and flew me to a mental
health center in a town on the other side of America called
Burgess.

It's better at the center though, they don't really call it a center,



they call it home. Everyone is like a gigantic family, everyone works
with each other and respects each other, crying when someone leaves
or welcoming someone new. Even though most people have left, they
still visit and it's nice. The owner, North, he's a tall guy with a
long white beard, dark eyebrows, blue eyes, a red noose, and a
Russian accent. He accepted me when I first walked in the building, I
went quiet before I left Alaska and he never pushed me to speak. His
wife Tiana, who wants us to call her Tooth, is a dentist at a place
across time, but she stops by everyday to give a motherly aspect to
the atmosphere of the building. Bunnymund, or Bunny, is an Australian
guy with tattoos who wants all of us to have hope that it will all
work out, he allows us to try and have a new beginning. Sandy, is a
short man with beach blonde hair and is also mute, watches after the
children at night and makes sure everyone is sleeping good dreams
instead of nightmares. I've suffered from insomnia so he allows me to
stay up and read the books that Bunny and North bring me, as well as
working on designs for inventions that I want to create someday.

I love it here, though... I wish that I could feel comfortable enough
to talk again like I used to, but I don't think it's ever going to
happen, Bunny always says to have hope... so I guess I'll try.

North says that he has someone that he wants me to meet, I hope it
will go ok...

Light shown through by the time I put yet another book down,
finished, I sighed and thought that it was about time to get up. I
took the sheets off of my skinny body, looking at the wall clock to
see that it's after 7:30...

_ '7:30...oh no...'_

I started to panic, I was going to be late meeting North in his
office, scratch that, I am late meeting North in his office.
Forgetting that I had just got out of bed I quickly ran through my
already opened door and down the hallway to North's office.

I almost ran right into North upon reaching his door, but I ended up
running into a tall boy who accidentally stepped in the way. I
crashed into him, sending us both to the ground, me landing on top of
him, my head on his chest. I breathed in and suddenly I could feel a
winter breeze, but it was the middle of fall. I didn't understand it
until I felt a hand on my head.

"Are you ok there?"

I looked up to the boy I was laying on and my green eyes met a
brilliant blue, they were almost like North's but... it held more
mischief, his hair was the purest white, he had pale skin, he wore a
blue sweatshirt and brown pants. I quickly got up and mouthed
'sorry', he got up as well and smiled warmly at me. I blushed and
looked somewhat to North and then to the ground.

North chuckled and patted my head. "Hiccup, this is Jack, my son,
Jack, this is Hiccup. The boy I mentioned to you."

I looked to Jack, wondering how much he knows about me, I have
nothing against North telling anyone about myself, but for some
reason I was scared on how Jack would react to it.



Jack looked at me for a long minute before sticking his hand out to
me. "Hey Hiccup."

I stared at his hand before looking at him and giving him one of my
'famous crooked smiles' as Tooth says, and shook his hand. He nodded
and let my hand go.

North smiled warmly. " Now Hiccup, Jack here is going to be your
companion for a while, we're trying something with Burgess High since
a lot of people want to go into the community and volunteer, Jack is
going to be here to see if this opportunity for teenagers and college
students will be a good idea. Is that alright?"

I nodded. Bunny, Tooth, Sandy, and North couldn't get to everyone at
the same time, maybe this will work.

"Great!" North shouted excitedly. "Jack knows how to get around here,
so Hiccup, if you just want to show him to your room, you could show
him your designs?"

I perked up, and getting a bit too overexcited, I grabbed Jack's hand
and started to walk over to my room.

"And maybe you can help him with his homework, da?" North shouted to
us.

"Dad!" I couldn't help but smile and also feel a bit sad.

I slowed down to a walk, still holding onto to Jack's hand, I didn't
know why this was affecting me so greatly when it never had
before.

I could hear the worry in Jack's voice. "Hey, are you ok Hiccup?"

I nodded my head and continued walking in the direction of my room,
he didn't push for an answer which helped me calm down a bit because
I felt like crying. When we got into my room I sat on my bed and Jack
seemed to have seen my designs on my desk and started to look through
them, his eyes getting more astonished with every new creation he
saw.

"These are so cool! You need to make these."

I took the dry erase board from my bedside table and the marker by my
pillow and start to write. 'North said that he would get me some
supplies, but I had to get better and feel more comfortable talking
again.'

"My dad is usually a nice guy, until you make him angry. Then it's
like a side of him you've never seen before. But anyway, what if I
helped you out with that?"

'To talk again?'

He nodded and sat next to me on my bed. " You have a talent Hiccup,
you need to share it with the world."

I looked down. 'My erâ€¦. Father, Stoic, said that inviting is for
the weak bodiedâ€¦.'



Jack looked angry for some reason after he read what I wrote, he
shook his head. "That's not true. We have an engineer class at my
school, but some students who show a higher aptitude for it work on
moving objects and stuff. Like all of your designs."

'Really?'

He nodded, then laid onto his back. "But, if you get better, you'll
have to go back to Alaska, huh?"

I pulled my knees to my chest. 'No, Stoic disowned me from being his
son. And I have no idea where my mom is.'

"Stoic seems like an old fart. Do you remember anything about your
mom?"

'Only a tune. Whenever I do get sleep, I can hear it in my
dreams.'

Â¨That isn't a lot to go on, but it is something. Whenever you're
comfortable, do you think that you could hum it for
me?Â¨

Â´Maybe...Â´

Jack didn't push with anything that i gave a no or and I don't know
to, which was really nice. He never seemed like the people back in
Alaska, he seemed more understanding. I wonder if he got that from
North and Tooth.

We spent the day between talking about my inventions and playing
video games, but then Jack had the idea to mess with Bunny. I wish
that I didn't agree to it, but it seemed so fun, so I followed Jack
to where Bunny was reading on one of the sofas. Jack thought of
everything, he got the ice cubes from the kitchen and made sure to
keep them cool. We got behind Bunny, Jack placed the cube down the
australianÂ´s shirt and tapped my hand, i quickly played the video on
his phone of a greyhound barking. Bunny jumped so high and shouted so
loud, the smile on Jack's face was so big, his eyes were so
bright.

Â¨JACK!Â¨ Bunny had seen Jack behind the sofa.

Seeing that as a cue for us to leave, the white haired boy grabbed my
hand and pulled me behind him.

Â¨Wait, Hiccup? What are yo- No, Jack! Bring him back!Â¨

I couldn't hear Bunny, I wanted to, but the hand grasping onto my own
was so cold and so nice, I couldnÂ´t pay attention anywhere else. I
felt like I was in a whole other world.

We managed to lose Bunny and get back to NorthÂ´s office.

Â¨Today was great,Â¨ Jack said.

I nodded excitedly.

Jack looked through the window in North's door. "Crap, mom said to
meet her at the front at 6." He turned to me. "Dad said that he



wanted to talk to you after I left. But don't worry, I promise that
I'll be back tomorrow."

He gave me a hug goodbye and started to run towards the entrance. I
walked into North's office and he had a dry erase board ready for
me.

"So", he had a huge smile on his face, "how was today."

I sat down and quickly wrote.

'Fantastic'

**Angel: and this was the redo. I hope you all enjoyed it. next
chapter will be up, hopefully, soon. all I own is the story
idea.**

**next chapter will have Jack and his home and school life.**

**see you all soon.**

    2. Chapter 2: Jack gets in a school fight

**Angel; and now the second chapter of this fic. I felt very
accomplished with redoing the first chapter. And i really hope you
all will love this. Enjoy**

**Chapter 2: Jack gets in a school fight**

Today was great, Hiccup was fun and he was so skilled, his inventions
need to be built. I wondered if mom knew anything more about him, dad
only told me that his father sent him here from alaska and told me
what he did when he was here everyday and how he responded to
people's interactions with him.

Getting in the car after mom honked the horn, I was greeted with my
two little sisters, Emma and Toothiane, or Baby Tooth, staring at me
intently.

"Who was that boy by the door?" Emma asked me.

"That would be Hiccup," I ruffled their hair and buckled so mom
wouldn't be upset.

Mom smiled and put her hand on my shoulder. "How was today with
Hiccup? Your father called me and said that Hiccup was so excited to
meet you that he ran into you."

I chuckled, dad always joked about things, not as much as me but
pretty close. "Yeah, I guess he got out of his room late and had to
run to dad's office. I wouldn't blame him, he doesn't like to be kept
waiting." Parent/teacher conferences are hell.

Mom smiled and put her hand back on the wheel and started to drive
home. "Your truck is fixed and i picked it up for you."

I looked at her worriedly, "You didn't pay for it did you?" My truck
was messed with a couple weeks ago by some kids at school when they
found out that I was going to be hanging out at my dad's work, I



didn't want to stoop down to their level and get them in trouble, so
I let it slide. Next time it happens i am going to solve the
situation.

She nodded, and spoke before i could say anything. "Technically your
dad did, he was so happy and excited that you were going to hang out
with Hiccup today and he wanted to show his gratitude. We, Bunny,
Sandy, your father, and I are all grateful Jack. Hiccup's been
through alot and we want to see him get better, after two years of
not speaking and not being able to break some habits. Bunny said that
Hiccup has never smiled that big in the whole time he's known him.
You're doing something really great Jack."

I stared at her. "Whatâ€¦ what happened to Hiccup before he came
here?"

I don't think I've ever seen my mom so sad before. "Oh Jackâ€¦ Hiccup
was constantly abused at his house, verbally, mentally, and
physically. Both from his dad and the people in his town. His mom
left when he was just a baby and his father blamed him, the whole
town did, many of the kids would bully him so badly that we were
surprised to see bruises on his arms when he came in, most were old
and others only looked a day old. He quit talking at some point on
the travel here, his dad didn't come with him. Hiccup had an entire
conversation on saying why he was here and what to do. We want to see
him happy Jack, we really do."

I was so angry, with everything mom was saying about Hiccup's past, I
just kept getting angrier. But I don't know why I was getting so
angry.

It was silent on the rest of the ride home, when we got there I went
inside, told mom that I would be down for dinner soon and just went
to my room. I just paced, not caring on where I threw my phone or
caring when it kept buzzing, until it started ringing. I picked it up
and saw a familiar red head calling, so I answered it.

"Hey Merida."

The heavy scottish accent came across the line. "Why haven't you been
answerin'? Punz and Flynn got scared that somethin' happened."

I chuckled. "They always get scared or worried no matter what
happens. I'm fine, just got back from my dad's work."

There was some yelling in the background, sounds like her dad is
yelling at the tv again. "Dad! Pipe down!" She sighed heavily, "Oh
yeah, that was today, how'd it go?"

So I told her what happened, not about Hiccup's past, she laughed at
what happened with Bunny and was understanding with a few
things.

"Well Frost, it seems you may have a crush."

"Maybe," I heard mom yell for me that dinner was ready. " Gotta go
red head, dinner."

"Alright, see ya tomorrow at school."



Right, tomorrow is monday, more of the kids who mess with me, I hung
up and sighed heading out of my room and down stairs. Tomorrow is
going to be eventful.

Welp, as I said, eventful.

My locker had so much graffiti and rude comments on it that Merida,
Rapunzel, and Flynn all cringed. The inside wasn't messed with so
that was fine, but i exploded during lunch.

Merida and I had gotten to our table first and someone through their
milk at me, it was open so the milk got everywhere, I didn't really
care since i left my hoodie in my locker earlier. But that didn't
matter to the person who through the carton at me.

"How did your day with the freaks turn out frost?" A male's voice
yelled from a few tables over.

I sighed and looked over to Jess, just as brawny andâ€¦ and whatever
else, "Oh Jess, I thought that you weren't going to be at school
today."

I heard him get up and walk over to me. "Why's that freakboy?"

I really shouldn't have said anything. "Because I thought that there
was supposed to be a huge game today, the team isn't here, and I
would assume that they would have brought their star player."

There wasn't much time to finish my sentence, Jess had started
running out of the cafeteria and down to the office to make sure. I
went back to my food and Merida was staring at me. "What?"

"Nothin', justâ€¦ you don't usually talk to Jess like that, ever."
She sounded concerned, but I didn't care.

"I'm just tired of people calling the people at my dad's work freaks
or brain dead, they just don't know how to respect other
people!"

Apparently I looked a bit too angry for her, she leaned away and
Flynn and Rapunzel were right behind her. All three of them looked
uneasy and scared, I don't like seeing them like that so I calmed
down.

"Sorryâ€¦"

Flynn put his arms up in a defensive way. "Nah man it's cool. We just
don't see you get this upset at stuff.

"The boy you're hanging with there seems to be dear to you, huh?"
Jeez Punzâ€¦ well maybe she could be right.

"It's what he went through growing up, being bullied severely and
abused with by his dad. It all just made me wonder why would anyone
want to hurt a great guy like him?"

"For the same reason I'm going to hurt you!" Jess was back, and
before I could do anything he had already turned me around and landed
a punch at my face. Greatâ€¦ How am I supposed to explain this to
Hiccup.



He didn't take it too wellâ€¦

I got to his room with an ice pack over my cheek, I had managed to
move a bit before Jess got to my eye. But Hiccup started to freak out
and worried over me, writing down if I'm ok or if I needed anything,
then asked how I got it. I tried to tell him that I had smacked my
face with my truck door after school, but he didn't believe me. So I
told him what really happened and why I talked back to Jess.

'You didn't have to do that.' His blush was so adorable, I couldn't
help myself, I took a picture. 'What did you do?' He quickly
wrote.

"I just played a bit of photographer, that's all." I chuckled and
looked at all the other photos I took the other day, I saw his hand
get close to my phone and I raised my arm up so he couldn't reach. He
didn't seem to mind and started to climb on me slightly.

Soon I realized how close we were, he was just a bit above me I could
almostâ€¦ no, stop right there Jack, you don't want to surprise him
with anything. Hiccup seemed to figure out what our position was and
started blushing again. I was going to say something before he kissed
my injured cheek, got off me and wrote

'I hope your cheek gets better.' And he dashed out of the
room.

Today at school, good minus a bruised cheek. But today with Hiccup
was the best.

**Soooooo it's one in the morning and i'm just so tired. This chapter
kind of changed as I went along. I'll put Jack's home life in a
different chapter though.**

**Chapter 3 will be with hiccup as he tries to understand why he
kissed Jack's cheek, Sandy and Bunny are going to help him figure it
out. **

**Also! I got a Fanfic Amino, I will be posting when I will have new
chapters or fanfics being put up on that day or hour, so if you want
to fallow me and keep up on it for when I have stuff that will be
posted, just look up Shade Viscro, this is also the name that I will
be switching to when I put this chapter up.**

**I hope you all enjoyed. See you in the next one**

End
file.


